Message

From: Johnson, Laura: HS-Housing: RBKC [laura.johnson@rbkc.gov.uk]

Sent: 06/03/2017 11:49:34

To: Barbara Matthews [bmatthews@kctmo.org.uk]

CC: Johnson, Amanda: HS-Housing: RBKC [amanda.johnson@rbkc.gov.uk]; Mellor, Steve: ASC: RBKC

[steve.mellor@rbkc.gov.uk]

Subject: RE: Flat door self-closers

Barbara,

I can confirm that this is an accurate record of our discussion.

I would like to push the installation of door closers to a 5 year programme it will make funding the programme more manageable. Therefore in the fire strategy I would like it to say 5 years rather than 3.

I am not convinced of the need for an inspection programme, if we started one then there is every likelihood it would have to be ongoing and therefore an additional expense to the HRA indefinitely, without any identifiable evidence that it impacted positively upon the fire safety of residents. I understand that the conversation is not always straight forward with the LFB and they may well push for this, but if they want to then they need to introduce it as a London wide standard that they will enforce against rather than on a borough by borough basis and we would make representation to the GLA accordingly. I look forward to the legal advice.

Regards Laura

From: Barbara Matthews [mailto:bmatthews@kctmo.org.uk]

Sent: 03 March 2017 08:49

To: Johnson, Laura: HS-Housing: RBKC <Laura.Johnson@rbkc.gov.uk>

Cc: Robert Black <rblack@kctmo.org.uk>

Subject: Flat door self-closers

Laura

Just to confirm our discussion and agreement at the Joint Management Team meeting on Wednesday.

We agreed that we would have a programme of fitting of self-closers on existing flat doors (if not already fitted) and refit/repair self-closers if already fitted. This programme would not be over 1 year but proposed as 3 to 5 years. Our recommendation is that the LFB are unlikely to accept as adequate a programme longer than 3 years (although this has yet to be proposed to them). The estimated cost for the total programme (regardless of period) is £619k.

In respect of a proposed annual inspection to check/ repair/replace the self-closers, you requested that we delay starting this until we have obtained further legal advice on what action we can or can't take against no access by either tenants or leaseholders.

Flat door self-closers

Please let me know if I have incorrectly captured anything. In addition please confirm that we can include in our updated fir strategy, a 3 year programme for fitting of self-closers on all flat entry door.

Regards

Barbara

Barbara Matthews

Executive Director of Financial Services & ICT



w: www.kctmo.org.uk

a: 346 Kensington High Street, London W14 8NS



Before printing, please think about the environment

This e-mail message has been scanned for Viruses and Content and cleared by MailMarshal

DISCLAIMER:

This E-mail and any files transmitted with are intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to whom they are addressed. If you have received this email in error please notify the System Administrator. This message may contain confidential

information and is intended only for the individual named. If you are not the named addressee you should not disseminate, distribute or copy this email.

Please note that any views or opinions presented in this email are solely those of the author and do not necessarily represent

those of Kensington & Chelsea TMO Ltd Finally, the recipient should check this email and any attachments for the presence of viruses. Kensington & Chelsea TMO Ltd accepts no liability for any damage caused by any Virus transmitted by this email.